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At Hartley Country Club…..a cast of thousands turned out on a cold night to attend this 

meeting, namely…... 

M.Eggleton—D.Baxter –R.Keemer Richards—M.Weston—C.Cooter—T Turner—M.Cooter—

R.King—P.Abbitt—C.Mahy—A.Mills—M.Nash—J.Nash—M.Yates—J.Carr—R.Yates. 

A few notes taken that may be of interest...not minutes. 

First the money. The K.P.A. account stands at £12,463 which includes some monies from 

the K.P.L. Winter and Summer Leagues and some £1779 Junior fund. The assets also in-

clude £227 of car stickers that are yet to see the light of day. The “Bletchley Park” list 

of EPA and KPA members is revealed to show membership for this year as being….135 

members enrolled on line plus 18 members enrolled by post, giving a total of 153 member-

ship to date. 

Recorded that Ray Keemer-Richards is the KP.A. Membership Secretary…...who advised 

that this year’s membership was progressing reasonably well with only a few minor prob-

lems. Recorded that where members choose to enrol using the “manual” form of applica-

tion (as against on-line), the renewal forms should be passed onto Ray via Club Secretar-

ies. All licences will be returned to Club Secretaries by Ray to minimise postage costs, 

some were handed over at the meeting. 

Martin Eggleton ( KPA Chairman) offered congratulations to the Meadow P.C. as Champi-

ons of the 21012/13 Euro-Cup and as such will be representing England in forthcoming Eu-

ropean competitions. It was mentioned that three teams pulled out of the later stages of 

the Euro-Cup competition which may tempt action for rule changes for next year’s com-

petition. There is also a strong possibility that this year’s Euro-Cup competition will start 

earlier in the year. 

Recorded that there will be an E.P.A. meeting on 9th March and both M.Eggleton and 

D.Baxter will attend to represent the K.P.A., and will report back to the next KPA meet-

ing. 

Confirmed that the Inter-Regional Triple’s Finals will be held again at Mill Rythe Holiday 

Village, Hayling Island. Early estimates give an increase of £8 over last year’s costs. 

Next meeting will be on Thursday 11th April at Vigo Village Hall at 8pm…...KPA members 

are very welcome to attend. 



 

 

Finally the Meadow PC secured their fifth vic-

tory in the National EuroCup competition, but 

it was a long time coming having last won the 

event in 2007.                                              

Having finished as runners up for the past 3 

years the Meadow players came in a deter-

mined mood for the finals that were held at 

Burnham PC, Buckinghamshire on a bitterly cold 24th February. This determination was 

evident from the very start as they recorded 13-0 and 13-1 victories in the opening tri-

ples of their first match against the talented Sport Bar from Chiltern Region. There was 

no let up in the doubles which the Meadow went on to win 13-5, 13-0 and 13-2 to concede 

just 9 points in all five games.                                                                                            

In the other opening match Engine beat the Ship Inn by 4 games to 1.After lunch Meadow 

played the Ship Inn (Southern Counties). A similar score line saw 13-7 and 13-2 wins in 

the triples games and 13-1, 13-3 and 13-1 victories in the doubles to concede just 14 

points. A long wait then ensued before Engine completed a 4 games to 1 win over Sports 

Bar to set up a final 'winner takes all' encounter between Meadow and Engine in the final 

round. Meadow got off to a good start winning the open triples fairly comfortably 13-6. 

The mixed triples was a much tighter affair but Meadow eventually ground out a 13-10 

win to leave them just needing to win one of the three doubles games. A poor start in one 

of the open doubles matches saw Engine pull back with a quick 2-13 win but a 13-2 victory 

in the mixed doubles saw the Meadow clinch victory.                                                     

With the match and the overall result decided in Meadow's favour and the temperature 

rapidly dropping the last match ended with Engine in the lead, crediting them with a 6-13 

win.                                                                                                                                 

The Meadow now anxiously await the draw that will be made in April to see who and where 

in Europe they will be playing.                                                                                                                                            

        Report and picture by MARK COOTER 

 At the KPA Meeting on 28th Feb., the League 

Secretary MICK NASH suggested that the  

following adjustments are likely to be made for the 2013 Summer 

Leagues. 

Strong possibility of three new teams….Bat & Ball P.C. are likely to enter 

two teams in the Leagues and name them as “Bat & Ball 1996” and “Bat & 

Ball 2013”. Both Seal P.C. and New Ash Green P.C. are likely to enter new teams, with the 

N.A.G. Club possibly welcoming the return of the “Booths” (Fred , Geoff, and Rob).  

Almost certain to loose three teams from last year….”Hartley Buzzards”, “Villager D” and 

“George Masters”. The net result for the Summer leagues is expected to be a total of 68 

teams which is the same number as last year. 

Tovil will loose two teams who will move en-bloc to the Railway Inn at Sole Street, and the 

teams from the George P.H. Meopham will move en-bloc to a new Club at Istead Rise. 

We await the final posting of the Leagues and Teams. 



 

 

 

 

It is with sadness a report is made  

recording the loss of two Kent  

characters in the last month, both 

through ill health.  

 

JOHN ADAM 
A member of Hartley Country Club P.C., 
a larger than life character, a good sense 

of humour and fun person to be 
with….capable of  witty and some times 
edgy commentary on life and the people 

around him. An active member of the 
Petanque Club, involved in parts of the 

organisation at Hartley. 
JOHN will be remem-

bered…..condolences go to Lois and 
John’s family. 

JEAN 
Fay Golder’s mum. 

A regular visitor at petanque competi-
tions in the past few years in the  

company of Fay and Steve Golder who 
cared for JEAN through  a sometimes 

very difficult period of old age.  
Nevertheless Fay,  

Steve, Dean and Scott were always 
there to care for Jean,  and condolences 

from Kent petanque players go out to 
them. 

The KPA Winter League “Cup” and “Plate” 

final competitions to be held at the  

VILLAGER P.H.—VIGO VILLAGE on  

WEDNESDAY 6th MARCH at 8pm. 

The “CUP” final will be between  

HARTLEY POTTERS and LAMB INN  

and the “PLATE” final will be between 

GRFC SNOWBOULES and RAILWAY 

RASCALS 

The sun sometimes shines, however this has been a long 

grey winter throughout Kent. Nevertheless some cheerful 

Petanque players have  ventured out on Wednesday nights to compete in the KPA Winter 

League matches. 20 Club teams formed three competitive Leagues playing throughout the 

winter season. By simple mathematics of 20 teams multiplied by 6 players produces a to-

tal of a very minimum of 120 players venturing out in the worst of the weather to play in 

a competitive petanque match. Just a few matches remain of the Winter Season and to 

date the three top teams are “Bat & Ball” (League A), “Lordswood Moldavians ( League B), 

and the “Railway Rascals” (League C). 



 

 

To quote a famous line from the GOON SHOW 

 

 

 

It seems that whatever beliefs you hold as an EPA/KPA member regarding insurance cov-

er…..you will probably be wrong.  

In short….the EPA Insurance does not cover you for personal injury, either costs for pain 

disability or loss of wages. 

In short….the EPA Insurance does cover you as an individual and your Club for third party 

liability claims. 

However it is your individual responsibility, and your Club’s responsibility to educate your-

self as to the true nature of the EPA Insurance. 

The details of the EPA Insurance is fully covered in notifications found…… 

THE KPA web-site: 

 Association Documents—EPA Insurance Explained—EPA Insurance Additional  

 Information 

THE EPA web-site: 

 Insurance—EPA Insurance Explained 2012—EPA Insurance Explained Additional In

 formation 2012—EPA Policy Schedule—EPA Policy Wording 2012 

It follows….that the EPA Insurance covers registered and licenced Petanque Clubs and 

Petanque Players…...and importantly “only” events and competitions organised by the E.P.A. 

This article was tempted by current questions and answers on the EPA face-book regard-

ing a non-EPA organised event at Mill Rythe Holiday Village. 

A copy of a recent communication from Mike Pegg forwarded by Tony Mann…. 

“I have recently been approached by members and Regional Officers regarding what insurance cover 

they (or their members) have when taking part in non-EPA event such as the Hampshire Doubles. 
Though this event is being organised and widely advertised by EPA members this is not an EPA run 
event. We, the EPA, cannot be responsible for every non-Association event around the country but 
many people have made us aware of this specific event and expressed concerns. Some have been 
making the wrong assumption that the insurance enjoyed through the Association automatically co-
vers them for this event. Working from what information I have and in response to the many enquir-
ies I have received I contacted our brokers and insurers for clarification. I have been advised by them 
that our Association’s policy will not extend to cover the organisers or our Association’s members 
taking part in this specific event. We each have a duty of care towards our members, so I am there-
fore asking you to ensure that our Association members in your Region/Club are made aware of this. 
I have contacted the promoter of the Hampshire Doubles and informed him of the situation. I have 
advised him that it is in his and everyone involved best interests to ensure that he take out adequate 
insurance cover for liability .             Kind regards       Mike Pegg “ 

The E.P.A. hold around about £25,000 of members’ money, 

left over from “Lord-Knows-When”. Suggestions were sought 

as to what this money should be spent on. As far as we know, 

but not confirmed….this money would be available in the 

form of approved Club grants, for improvement of Petanque 

facilities. However the latest unconfirmed rumour is that 

the above is true…..in principle…...but the cash grants will be 

available only for “SOFT PROJECTS” …..whatever that 

means !                We await the truth ….and the details ! 



 

 

 

                        6th MAY 2013 OPEN TRIPLES 
            11th MAY Dave de St. Croix OPEN SINGLES 

CARREFOUR PETANQUE CLUB—The Nicolle Centre,  
La Route de St.Jean, St Lawrence JERSEY JE3 1NE 

For  detailed information, and pre-registration go to the  
CARREFOUR PETANQUE CLUB web-site or contact 

 MICHEL MOREL  07797745708 or write to Mr.M.Morel, 23 Metro Apartments,  
Patriotic Square, St.Helier, Jersey JE2 3QW 

SUNDAY 3rd MARCH 

THE WILLIAM BUNTING MEMORIAL SHIELD 
The WHITE ROCK P.H., UNDERRIVER,  

SEVENOAKS, TN15 0SB 

OPEN DOUBLES COMPETITION—Entry £10 per team 

Registration 9:30 for 10am start 

Prize money—also food available 

For further details telephone  

HOWARD SANDOM 07860 711295 

              SUNDAY 24th MARCH 2013  

     At STAR MEADOW SPORTS CLUB 

    DARLAND AVENUE, GILLINGHAM, ME7 3AN 

Organised by MEADOW P.C. 

Registration closes at 9:45 for 10am start 

Entry £15 per team—food and drink available all day 

Including cooked breakfast 

For details contact MARK COOTER tel.no. 01474 354310 

Or e-mail …….m.cooter@btinternet.com 

All proceeds go to “Special Care Baby Unit” at Darent Valley 

Now is the time to enrol your membership to the Kent Petanque Associa-

tion and the English Petanque Association….which can be done in one rela-

tively simple computer operation, like…..go to the E.P.A. web-site—click 

on “MEMBERSHIP” from table in red on the left hand side—click on 

“online membership”- in the middle of the narrative you will see the word 

“renew” click on this—enter your “name” and “login”, and Bob’s your uncle 

you are there. Membership cost of £19 (£13 EPA plus £6KPA) can be paid at the same 

time by using a credit/debit card. A couple of helpful tips !.....make sure that you enter 

the correct letters and numbers upper or lower case for you log-in—if you have any trou-

bles contact Mike Pegg. If you do not have access to a computer….contact your Club sec-

retary. If your enrolment is successful….you will receive an e-mail from Melboune Austral-

ia, and your Club secretary…...don’t know why !.....but you will ! 

You will not need to provide a photograph, unless you wish to play in EPA Competitions. You 

should…..in time…..receive your licence through the post. 

http://www.homestead.com/carrefourpetanqueclub/index.html


 

 

GRAND SLAM 2013 
A “NEW” series of “triples” and “doubles” competitions 
to be held throughout the summer at venues around 
the country…..at…. 

5th May—Lightwater/Northern Region 
2nd June—Oxshott/Southern Region 

30th June—The Engine/Chiltern Region 
14th July—Nottingham/East Midlands Region 

25th Aug—Harrow/London Region 
26th Aug –Meadow/ Kent Region 

8th Sept—The Finals at The Irish Club/Chiltern Region 
Accumulated points system—estimated price fund 
£2000—teams to play in a minimum of two events—
the top 24 teams qualify for the finals on 8th Sept. 
Organising Committee—BARRY WING—MARTIN 
HUGHES—TONI GATES and JACK MILNER. 
For full details go to…… 

www.uk.grand.slam@btinternet.com 

Lloret de Mar & Blanes Spain 31st May to 3rd June 
The first edition of this great sport event will take place 
in Lloret de Mar and Blanes.Lloret de Mar and Blanes 
are coastal villages with more than thousand years of 
history with a rich cultural and natural heritage. Iberian 
villages, medieval castles, chapels and beautiful gar-
dens are testimonials of the origins of these towns. 
Due to the provision of cultural, leisure and sport 
amenities, Lloret de Mar and Blanes have a large tra-
dition hosting tourists of practically every age from 
around the world. Outstanding the high number of 
sportsmen & sportswomen coming in the last years to 
this area to participate in international tournaments, 
official competitions, pre-season stage and trips at the 
end of their season. Lloret de Mar and Blanes have 
received the certificate of “Sport Tourism Destination” 
given by the Catalan Government "Generalitat de Ca-
talunya” to the tourism destinations with good facilities 
and services to be offered to the visitants practicing 
any sport discipline. 
COVERING 13 SPORT FROM “DARTS” TO “TENNIS” 
INCLUDING “PETANQUE”. 
For full details and information go to ……..      

www.seniorsportsmeetings.es 

INTERNATIONAL 
TOURNAMENTS  
FOR VETERANS  

2013 
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EMBROIDERY DEPOT are able 

to supply and machine embroi-
der a wide range of polo shirts, 

 T shirts, sweatshirts, rugby 

shirts, fleeces, jackets, caps, 
bags, towels, flags and other 
garments, sew-on or iron-on 

badges. 
 

EMBROIDERY DEPOT can of-

fer up to 15% price reduction 
for 

 PETANQUE CLUB orders. 

 
ALAN CREGEEN  proprietor. 

 
EMBROIDERY DEPOT 

28 MILNER ROAD 
ELVINGTON 

DOVER—KENT   CT15 4EQ 
 

Tel. 01304 830809 or 

07702106581 
www.embroiderydepot.co.uk 
sales@embroiderydepot.co.uk 

                                    

        

   

 

  

 

All you need for petanque—supplies from the on 
line brochure.  Boule—accessories—trophies—

bags and clothing. 
www.pycpetanque.co.uk      Tel. 01359 250829 

Shop and Sales Office at… 
Pen-y-Coed Petanque—Up Street—Bradwell 

Bury St. Edmonds—Suffolk—IP31 1AA 

The KENT PETANQUE GAZETTE is edited by RON YATES.  

Any item of news for inclusion in future editions should be sent to e-mail 

ronyates6@btinternet.com 
The views expressed in the KENT PETANQUE GAZETTE are those of the 

editor and contributors only, and do not necessarily reflect the views of 

the KENT PETANQUE ASSOCIATON or the  

ENGLISH PETANQUE ASSOCIATION              

E & O E 

KPA GAZETTE 

KENT & SUSSEX 

WINDOW CLEANING AND  GUTTER-

ING CLEANING   

COMMERCIAL & DOMESTIC 

RELIABLE & FRIENDLY SERVICE PROVIDED  

COMPETITIVE PRICES GIVEN 

FOR FURTHER DETAILS OR QUOTES PLEASE 

CONTACT 

01323 743789    or      079338 70612 

 HOLIDAY VILLA 

     AVAILABLE  

 
In the village of Diano San Pietro - fully 
furnished 2 bedroom villa is approx. 2 
miles from the  Mediterranean beaches 
of DIANO MARINA—nearest airport is 
Genoa—for full details contact  
JOHN SUGUATO Tel. 01634 312675 

See also Gazette Issue 50 for full report 

 

 

TO ADVERTISE IN THE GAZETTE 

CONTACT RON YATES       ronyates6@btinternet.com 

FREE to all KPA MEMBERS 


